
 

On 11-04-11, a 7 feet metal bear statue was reported stolen to the Collier County Sheriff’s Office in 

Naples, FL. On 11-09-11, a theft alert was issued by Detective Suzanne Bygrave, which was 

broadcast. On 11-15-11, a suspect brought material in to Robert Weber of Garden Street Iron and 

Metal in nearby Ft. Myers. Robert Weber, who had received the theft alert, recognized the material 

as being a statue of a bear, although the item had been cut up. Robert Weber contacted the Collier 

County Sheriff’s Office. The material was positively identified as being the stolen item. The 

information on the suspects who sold the material was provided to the investigating officers. 

Warrants have been issued for their arrest. The item was recovered, although it had been damaged 

beyond repair. Congratulations to Detective Suzanne Bygrave and Detective Mike Haburjak of the 

Collier County Sheriff’s Office, and to Robert Weber of Garden Street Iron and Metal. Nice Job! 

 

                    

Theft Alert 

Title: Theft of 7 Foot Bear Statue 

Date of Occurrence: 11/4/2011  

Location: NAPLES, FL 34112 US 
Material: Non-ferrous metal 

Details: On 11/04/11, a large, 7 foot bear statue was stolen from the driveway/entrance gate of a residence in Naples, FL 

(Collier County). The attached photos are of a very similar bear, which was on the other side of the entrance gate. 

Reported Value: $5,430.00 

  

Law Enforcement Contact: Agency: Collier County Sheriff's Office 

Phone: 239-793-1248 

Contact Name: Detective Mike Haburjak, #1772 

Contact Email: suzanne.bygrave@colliersheriff.org 

Case Identifier: 11-27626  

ISRI File ID: FL1111090329147961 

 


